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August 1, 2006

Claudette J. Beaulieu, Deputy Commissioner



Effective Date

Information Bulletin NO.:
06-08

Subject:
Authorization for Level of Care


The Code of Federal Regulations, the Connecticut General Statutes and the Connecticut State Agency Regulations all indicate that the Department of Social Services is responsible for reviewing and authorizing the level of care for individuals applying for Medicaid when they are entering into or remaining in a Nursing Facility (NF) or an Intermediate Care Facility for the Mentally Retarded (ICF/MR).  The Medical Review Team (MRT) has the responsibility, within DSS, to evaluate and authorize the level of care for an applicant or recipient.  This responsibility for authorization extends to waiver cases from the Department of Mental Retardation (DMR) as well.

Authorization from the MRT must be received before Medicaid for NF or ICF/MR services is granted.  If the department grants Medicaid for a resident of an NF or ICF/MR without first receiving the proper authorization, payments can be made inappropriately and the department would not receive the proper federal reimbursement.  Also, it is important to understand that the payment to the facility for a NF differs from that of an ICF/MR.  With the ICF/MR, we only pay the facility from the date that the level of care is authorized and not from the date of admission.  If we fail to procure authorization before we grant assistance in this situation we risk additional payment errors.  As you can see, audit implications are significant.  Workers must not grant Medicaid before the authorization of level of care is received.

	When should an evaluation for level of care be completed?
	The worker should provide an evaluation packet for level of care authorization when:

· an application for Medicaid for long-term care services is made.

· there is a new admission to a NF or an ICF/MR.  This does not include temporary absences from facilities that do not constitute a discharge.

· there is a change in the level of care.



	What forms should be included in the evaluation packet?
	The complete evaluation packet consists of the following:

· For NF level of care –

· W-10, “Inter-Agency Patient Referral Report”

· W-10A, “Routing Slip and Social Information Report”

· For ICF/MR

· W-10, “Inter-Agency Patient Referral Report”

· W-10A, “Routing Slip and Social Information Report”

· W-1215, “Overall Plan of Service” (This form is completed by the DMR worker.)



	What is entailed in the evaluation process?
	There is more to the authorization process than just reviewing the evaluation packet that is submitted to the MRT.  Once the MRT has the evaluation packet they must also gather information from the NF or ICF/MR.  The MRT cannot complete the evaluation until the facility responds with that appropriate information.



	Special considerations regarding the W-10
	There are a couple of items of note regarding the W-10 form:

· Only a physician, an Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) or a Physician’s Assistant (PA) may sign a W-10.

· The information on the W-10 may alternately be provided on some other admitting document used at the time of admission.  If an individual applies for assistance while in an ICF/MR the documentation must be provided before DSS authorizes payment.




Disposition:  Please retain this bulletin for future reference.

Distribution:  Eligibility Staff

Responsible Unit:  Adult Services – Telephone (860) 424-5250
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